
 
 
 
 
 
 

Restore Perry-Sullivan Funds for Home Care 
 

See message below from Maureen Maigret, Chair of Aging in Community 
Subcommittee of the LTCCC (Long-Term Care Coordinating Council). Maureen is a 
Board member, and volunteer policy advisor to Senior Agenda Coalition of RI. 
 
Dear Aging in Community Subcommittee and Interested Persons, 
  
In the next few weeks, the state legislature will finalize the state budget for fiscal year 
2023 (July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023) and decide on a number of bills important for Aging 
in the Community. In this Advocacy Alert I urge you to make your voice heard to 
address the homecare worker crisis. 
  

ADDRESSING HOME CARE CRISIS A PRIORITY 
With over 400 persons on state subsidized home care waiting for service - most waiting 
two months or more - the home care workforce crisis must be addressed so people with 
care needs can remain living at home. The crisis is largely a result of inadequate wages 
paid to these essential workers.  
  

What can be done to help with this crisis? 
The Governor’s budget calls for suspending use of an estimated $38.6 Million in state 
funds which, by law, should be used to enhance home and community services. This law 
is referred to as the “Perry-Sullivan” law after its sponsors. These funds should be used 
to increase home care provider rates so they may provide fair and competitive wages to 
homecare workers and increase rates for Independent Providers. Many of these workers 
are low-income women and women of color. 
  

Make your voice heard. 
Please call Speaker of the House Shekarchi (222-2466) and Senate President Ruggerio 
(222-6655) and YOUR members of the RI House of Representatives and Senate with the 
message to reinstate the Perry-Sullivan Funds for Home and Community Based Care 
and improved wages for home care workers. 
 
To find your legislators, use this link   Links for contact information are here:  

RI House of Representatives 
RI Senate 

Thank you, 
Maureen Maigret, Chair 
Aging in Community Subcommittee, LTCCC 

https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=vote.sos.ri.gov&t=h.eJxFjUEOwiAURK9iWBugrZTaxKgb49IrfOAXiRQM0G6Md7es3EwmkzczH7IkT8YdeZbyziNjayxIc8w0OWrjyu5xRvaI3rtgHx405vNVF7fizYM9dWS_I6_aD1hislMRx6bnsmUKU3BIFcJi0iaXjMHFBBaDgW17g1mrjdZS4TAZoaQEofgw4UFKDv2RD5I1veha0YiB007UK6xXMywJMczgbMJysZvxVMe5AqYC_-T7A7WWSBg.MEQCIG1vQRJEIcD6uGxrF3Qit_E3IBUrY55gU4lG1ieX4is3AiAZdolljOhX0SVb8t5mxpyG7ueJJSAGcV4qEyZICTgvRg
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=webserver.rilegislature.gov&t=h.eJxFjrEOwiAQhl_FMBugVUp1ctDNyTc44IrEljYH1cH47oKLw10uf77c_73ZSiM7btg95-UoxAtNQnoicQoj-pBGyCsh9_NTXCYIo7jh8juuIeVzGQo2c0gL227Yo36KmGfyQ1aHppO6FQYpBuQGYXVU1ilhDDOBx-iAAi-waK2zVhvsB6eM1qCM7Afcay2hO8hei6ZTu1Y1qpd8p2oV1qoJihvGouMJ88lXL27nqQKuAv_k8wXPEUzq.MEQCIB0oUKJTrUz5hLU7DGStjKCEMUxwpQc5Dqa-W2nabhdbAiBx86T8IDu3BB2R87XorcTSRhzYQDp2wJF0n2WdIb3nAQ
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=webserver.rilegislature.gov&t=h.eJxFjjFuxCAQRa-yoo4Ae4PxbrVF0qXLCQb4Jig2Xg14U0S5eyBNihmNvp7mv29x8CquJ_FR6_2q1BdcAT_AktOKmMpK9WDIuD_U60ZpVe_If8dbKvWlDSdfJZW7eDqJz_4po-4cl2ouw6TtqBw4J0gHOgK3dSvIaWeKyIE4yQar0QfvrcO8BOOsJeP0vODZWk3TRc9WDZM5j2Yws5Zn06vQqzZqbshNJzLqLXYv6fetA6ED_8nPL85dTOk.MEUCIHVQzyGFbl4AJTppp43SfjeIgUHqYqm6uM1cEtnYF5BxAiEApZ7RwSdA6_R-urMi3XQ7nwSbJiYEvLi8Mb8iFoGo5TQ

